PREFACE
Proceedings Interbull Meeting, August 21-24, 2009, Barcelona, Spain.

The open session of this year's Interbull meeting was attended by 151 participants from 32 countries.
At the open sessions, 45 reports were presented.

Once again Interbull and EAAP held a joint session on “Impact of Global Market on Cattle Breeding
Programs and Practices”, which was chaired by Jarmo Juga and Georg Thaller and counted with 10
reports. Written articles from the joint session are also included in the present Bulletin.

Written articles from the open session presentations are included in this Bulletin. Articles are
individual, unedited, non-refereed contributions, and are included in the same order as in the
programme of the Interbull meeting.

This publication is financed by Interbull member organisations. Their interest and co-operation are
sincerely appreciated.

The contribution of Monica Jansson to the preparation of this Bulletin is gratefully acknowledged.
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